

164 . INS.



# POSTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF MGL 30A S18-25

# Board of Health April 7, 2016 6:30 PM

### **MINUTES**

<u>Present: Chairman Gerry Picardi, Clerk Ralph Jensen; and Health Agent Tara Tradd as Recording Secretary.</u>

Meeting called to order at 6:30 P.M.

### Office Business:

- Next Board of Health Meeting April 28, 2016
- Warrant for Approval Warrant in the amount of \$30,658.83 was approved for payment.

### **New Business:**

Solid Waste and Recycling Collection Contract RFP Review – Chairman Picardi reviewed the 5 quotes that were received in March with Ralph Jensen. After careful review of the quotes and discussions with Eben Howland of Howland Disposal and Robert Ogilvie of the Avon Board of Health, the Board unanimously agreed to award the 5-year contract to Howland Disposal of Plymouth for the Collection of Solid Waste and Recycling and to Covanta / SEMASS for Disposal of Solid Waste, and the Town will continue to dispose of its recycling to the Waste Management MRF in Avon.

#### Minutes:

Minutes to be approved: March 28, 2016

Meeting Adjourned at: 8:30 PM

ATTEST: Rafih Jenses

DATE: 4/28/16